
 
Staff Report

 
Report To: Council Meeting 

From:  Magda Badura, CAO/Treasurer 

Date:         2020-12-17 

Subject:   Amend Fire Schedule of Fees & Charges By-Law 

 
Recommendation: 

That West Elgin Council hereby receives the report from Magda Badura, CAO/Treasurer re: 
Amend Fire Schedule of Fees & Charges By-Law; and 
That West Elgin Council hereby consider the proposed by-law in the by-law portion of the agenda. 
 
Purpose: 
 

The purpose of this report is to explain the amendment to the Fees & Charges By-Law that was 
recently passed.   
 
Background: 
 
On November 26, 2020 West Elgin Council Approved By-Law 2020-87 to set the Fees and 
Charges for 2021.  However, on November 30, 2020 the Ministry of Transportation announced a 
rate increase for fire response to emergencies on the 401 from $485.00 per vehicle, per hour to 
$488.40.  This necessitated the change in our Fees & Charges By-law and it was decided instead 
of putting the actual number in the schedule changing the wording back to the Posted MTO Rate 
made more sense. 
 
Financial Implications:  
 
2021 Fees & Charges 
2021 Budget 
 
 

 
 
 
 


